
From: Dennis Westgate  
Date: Oct 25, 2011 11:45:25 AM  
Subject: RE: JohnAldenRd_and_PriscillaBeachRd_Drainage  

Hi John, 

I too am very pleased that we made it through the summer without major disruptions. As you are well 
aware, the DPW has been on John Alden Road throughout the summer replacing all the necessary water 
services. This was a cumbersome undertaking, the first step in this project, and is nearly 100% complete 
without any issues. As you are also aware, it was our intention to begin the drainage improvements prior to 
winter shutdown, however, hurricane Irene was able weigh-in on our scheduling of resources, and to this 
very day we still have crews addressing roadside tree debris and cleanup.  

I think overall, Plymouth DPW has “raised the bar” on projects and core services provided to the residents 
this year. As you look throughout our beautiful Town, you should recognize improvements through 
reconstruction to Summer Street, Standish Ave, Old Sandwich Road, Atlantic Street, Memorial Drive, 
Carver Road, the seawall on Long Beach, and the list continues.  

The new Director, Jonathan Beder (JB), and I are extremely proud of our entire staff and all that has been 
accomplished this year. The Director and I are also cognizant of “old man winter” and his rapid approach. 
We feel at this time it is in the best interests of all the residents on John Alden Road and the Priscilla Beach 
Association to pick up where we left off in early spring. This will allow us to monitor and maintain the water 
trenches through the winter months as they settle from the construction.  

As always, we truly appreciate the understanding and cooperation we have received from you and all your 
neighbors on John Alden Road and the Priscilla Beach Association. Please feel free to pass along this 
information as you see practical and to call upon us for updates as we continue with this much-needed 
project.  

Dennis Westgate 

Assistant Director of Public Works 

Town of Plymouth 

 


